VILLAGE OF ARTHUR
YARD WASTE COLLECTION POLICIES

Leaf, limb, and landscape waste pickup by the Village of Arthur shall be year round, weather permitfing.

All pickups shall be on the 1% and 3™ Tuesdays of the month, if there are uncontrollable issues that does
not allow for pick up on those days, pickup for that week will be an a subsequent day.

The Village of Arthur Public Works employees will pick up small limbs and sticks curbside. Please do not
leave your limbs out in the street. Limbs must be of the size 1 man can easily handle them. If you have
a large amount, it is helpful that limbs are no longer than 8 feet and piled in a direction parallel to the
street for easier access with a backhoe to load them.

Other landscape waste will also be picked up. {e.g. evergreen clippings, fine sticks, ieaves, and sweet
gum balls) However, these items must be placed in a paper sack or paper bag for removal by the Village
for curbside pickup. Local stores, such as Oye’s Hardware, carry paper yard waste bags and they can be
purchased at a reasonable cost. If your items are in anything other than a paper bag, they will NOT be
picked up. (e.g. plastic bag, garbage cans, etc...)

Additionally, grass clippings will NOT be picked up curbside by the Village of Arthur. There is an area
designated at our new landscape waste where you may dump them loosely to be hauled away by staff
at a later date.

You may also take any of your other yard waste to the collection site yourself. It is located in the 600
block of 5. Spruce Street. (south of the football field and/or across the street from the t-ball diamond)
There are signs indicating what yard waste item goes in what section of the site. Please do your best to
leave the site as orderly as you found it.

If you have any questions, you may contact Village Hall at 217-543-2927 or the Public Works
Department at 217-543-2252. Office hours are Monday-Friday 7:30 AM to 3:30 PM.



